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Upcoming meeting
Our next meeting of the new Lions year will be Monday, October 23, 6:30 pm at the Senior Center in Centerville  Dinner followed by
program by Kaitlyn Blansett of Cope Environmental Center.

Centerville Lions present Centerville Police with gift

The  Centerville  Lions  Club  presented  the  Centerville  Police  Department  $1,000  in
observance  of  the  100th  anniversary  of  Lions  Club  International  Monday  evening,
October 9.  The presentation was made by club treasurer Dennis Stephen.  Accepting for
the department were Commissioner Dan Wandersee and Sgt. Matt Alexander.

Program chair Ty Farmer presented a plaque
to Sgt. Matt Alexander in memory of K9 officer
Kendra  who  died  a  couple  of  weeks  ago.
Alexander  said it  is  not  out  of  the picture to
replace the dog sometime in the future.

Centerville  Police  Commissioner  Dan  Wandersee
updated club members on what has been happening
at the police department recently.  He said the police
force has been increased to six officers which helps
with shift rotation.  They have also purchased a new
4wd Ford pickup truck as an additional vehicle for the
department.  Wandersee also invited Lions to visit the
new department  which  is located in the  old  INDOT
building east of Centerville.  He said it provides a new
training room, interrogation room and spaces for the
officers.   Wandersee  said  drugs  are  the  biggest

challenge  they  have,  although  they  have  not  seen  the  increase  as  other  surrounding
communities.

Son of Lion Roberts passes away

50 year old Garrett D. Roberts II of Centerville died unexpectedly Thursday, October 12 at his home of a massive
heart attack.  He was the son of Lion Garrett and Janice Roberts.  

He formerly worked at Crown Hill Cemetery and the Holiday Inn.  He was a member of St. Mary Catholic Church,
Knights of Columbus and Fraternal Order of Eagles. Survivors include his parents, an uncle, cousins and friends.

A memorial service was held Monday at the Mills Funeral Home.  Burial was in Crown Hill Cemetery.

Community Halloween Party 
October 31 – 5:30 to  7 pm

Centerville Elementary Gymnasium
Cake Walk   Refreshments
Prizes   Games   Free

 Future meetings and events
October 31 – Community Halloween Party

Centerville Elementary Gym 5:30 to 7 pm

November 13 – Kyle and Minde Turner, Main Street Centerville
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